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Greetings Dear Pastor: 
God has given us a great month here in
Southeast Asia. The church in Pran Buri

continues to reach people every week. We
had two people follow the Lord in baptism
this month and we had a special Sunday on

February 18th that we called “Valentine
Sunday.” My wife created a back drop and

we took photos after the service. Many
wanted photos with their special someone,
but we discovered that the trend became
having their second photo taken with our

family. LOL!
We also had Pastor John Yow from Mt.
Pleasant, Texas come and visit us in the
beginning of the month. It was a blessing

having them with us and getting an
opportunity to show them the work here.

He preached for us in both a Sunday
morning service and and Sunday evening

service in Pran Buri.
We also had a great trip to Cambodia

where I preached at Liberty Bible Baptist
Church on a Wednesday night and
preached their school chapel at the

dumpsite school. They have started a
church and school at the local dumpsite

that ministers to those living at the
dumpsite. It was a blessing! 
Missionary Todd Painter 

This is us soul winning out by the
Burma border in the jungle area
with Pastor Yow and his people.

The Lord blessed us that day with
an opportunity to see many people
saved. Pastor Yow had a fantastic

time! Come visit us and we will
take to heart stirring places!

Pictured is one of the dumpsite
children in Cambodia. This is one
of the precious 30 children that
they are reaching through their

Christian school there. The school
feeds them lunch M-F, without

that some would barely eat. They
would also be uneducated and

unreached for Christ.
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My daughter had a tremendous
opportunity to lead two postal
workers to Christ. Usually this

place is so busy. This day, it was
empty, so my daughter shared a
tract with them and they almost

asked right away to hear the
Gospel. My daughter shared with

them and they both trusted
Christ!!!


